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Santos response to Friends of the Earth report on Sidoarjo mud volcano (Indonesia)
Santos sent the statement below to Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following items:
"Major international banks finance catastrophic mud volcano - Lapindo Brantas is shirking its responsibility for the damage" - Friends of the Earth, 21 June 2007
www.foei.org/en/media/archive/2007/banks-finance-mud-volcano 

"Lapindo Brantas and the mud volcano Sidoarjo, Indonesia", Friends of the Earth, 15 June 2007

www.foeeurope.org/publications/2007/LB_mud_volcano_Indonesia.pdf
"The financing of the three Brantas PSC companies", Jan Willem van Gelder and Sarah Denie, for Friends of the Earth, 19 June 2007
www.foeeurope.org/publications/2007/Brantas_financing.pdf 
  

4 July 2007
Thank you for your email and the copies of the various Friends of the Earth reports.  

 

In terms of Santos’ public comments on the mudflow incident, the most authoritative Santos sources of information are our 2006 Annual Report issued in the first quarter of 2007.  The mud flow incident is also addressed in Santos’ 2006 Sustainability Report, again released in 2007.  Both these reports are available at www.santos.com.

 

In terms of the three Friends of the Earth (FoE) documents you provided, Santos would like to make the following observations:

 

· In the 21 June 2007 FoE international press release (‘Major international banks finance catastrophic mud volcano’) it refers to EMP, Medco and Santos as ‘the three companies owning Lapindo Brantas Inc’.  This is incorrect.  Neither Santos Brantas Pty Ltd nor any other Santos subsidiary holds any shares in Lapindo Brantas.  Santos Brantas Pty Ltd has an 18% non-operating stake in the Brantas Production Sharing Contract. 

· On p.9 of the 15 June 2007 FoE Background Paper there is a quote attributed to a Lapindo Brantas spokesperson, drawn from a Jakarta Post article (footnote 66), asserting that Santos was provided with day-to-day field reports and had at ‘least one of their officers on the ground’.  Please note that the flow of reports was inconsistent and of varying quality and that Santos did not, consistent with usual practice of an 18% minority stakeholder, have any of its employees or officers (or however so described) at the drilling site.   

· The same quote as above is used on p.3 of the 19 June 2007 Research Paper titled ‘The financing of the three Brantas PSC companies’. 

Kind regards
 

Chris Bennett

Christian D. Bennett
Group Executive

Government Strategy, Media and Indigenous Affairs
Santos Limited







